Mr. Stanley Schwehn, Lewrence, Kansas.

Dear Stan:

Thank you very much for your good letter of the 21st instant. I should have replied sooner. Your employees are certainly doing your share with a bang. Pardon me for questioning this point.

However, I am wondering if the Commonwealth
Theatre Corporation has subscribed. I had the cart before the horse. I thought this was the subscription of
the corporation and not of the employees. All the corporations are subscribing rather freely, and don't you
think that it would be a good idea for the Commonwealth,
as a corporation, to do their stuff?

With kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH